CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANLLECHID LLANLLECHID COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Clerc a Phrif Swyddog Cyllid

Clerk and Chief Financial Officer

Bethesda

Donna Watts

Gwynedd

1248 602131

CyngorLlanllechid@ogwen.org

Minutes of the General Meeting held at Neuadd Talgai, Llandygai On Thursday 14 February, 2019 at 1900

1. PRESENT:

Llanllechid Isaf Ward

Councillor Wyn Bowen Harris Councillor Alun Thomas Councillor Margaret Fernley Councillor Geraint Hughes Councillor Megan Tomos Councillor Evan Jones Councillor Myfanwy Jones

Llanllechid Uchaf Ward

Councillor Jên Morris Councillor Kevin Williams Councillor Dafydd Jones

Gwynedd Council

Councillor Dafydd Meurig

All present were welcomed to the meeting by Chair, Cllr. Evan Jones. **2.Apologies**- none, all were present.

3. Minutes

The minutes from the last meeting held on 10 January 2019 were agreed and deemed correct, subject to item 6 – email from Simon Roberts, Assistant Engineer, Gwynedd Council. This item was not agreed in principle.

4. Matters arising from the minutes

Old A5 – issues with speeding on this road, 30mph area. The Police have responded and agreed to monitor the area. The Clerk to request an update.

Llanllechid Church –The trees have been cut, and our contractor has completed the overgrowth work.

Crymlyn, Aber - large lorry travelling along the road has caused damage to the cottage and was stuck there overnight. The road still needs clearing and the wall of the cottage needs repairing. The Clerk to request an update on the wall and on the signage.

Arwyddwyd gan y Cadeirydd 14/03/19	
------------------------------------	--

Lôn Goed – the ditch along the road needs clearing. Gwynedd Council have confirmed that they will arrange a site visit and will raise an order for the necessary work. The work has not been completed yet. It was noted that the road also needs sweeping, especially the passing bays.

Hedges along Coetmor road – hedges along the road near the cemetary need cutting. Gwynedd Council are looking into the hedges that need cutting on private land. The Clerk to request an update.

Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust – the rememberance plaque has been installed. An event with the local schools to celebrate the plaque will be arranged in the Spring.

Ty'n Hendre Hill– large pothole on the road, concerns that someone could land in the ditch when avoiding the hole. It was confirmed that the pothole has been repaired by Gwynedd Council, however the contractors have left a mess on site. The Clerk to send an email to complain.

Road near Wern Bach – a pothole has appeared again. The pothole still there, the Clerk to request an update from Gwynedd Council. Cllr. Dafydd Meurig to also make enquiries.

Grazing rights – application received from I Hughes Morris. More information required.

Defibilirator – Bethlehem Chapel committee are not keen on placing the machine near the cemetary. Ask the local community if they know of a suitable location.

Giât mochyn – it was reported that two new gates are required on footpaths in Llan. The Clerk to ask Gwynedd Council for new ones. The Clerk to request an update.

Pavement from Tal y bont to 'Gypsy Corner' – large amount of leaves on the pavement. The Clerk to notify Gwynedd Council. Some of the pavement has been cleared, but the pavement from 'Gypsy Corner' up to the church has not been completed.

5. Payments

The following payments were authorised:

A Evans – installing the rememberance plaque	£65.00	
Wales Audit Office	£285.60	
Llais Ogwan	£18.00	
Tir a Choed	£400.00	

6. Correspondence

Submitted- email from Rhian Wyn Williams, Gwynedd Council – Public Transport Review. Any comments to be submitted by 30 April 2019. Cllr. Dafydd Meurig to enquire how to measure bus routes that are no longer running.

Submitted – email from One Voice Wales. Annual membership details for 2019-20. It was agreed that the Council will not be joining this year.

Arw۱	ddwyd gan	y Cadeirydd 14/03/19	

7. Reports from representatives

Partneriaeth Ogwen- all received a written report.

A public meeting to consult on Talybont Football Field has been arranged on the 19.02.19, at Bethlehem Vestry, Talybont.

Site meeting with Simon Roberts, Assistant Engineer, Gwynedd Council - 12

February 2019 at 11.00 am. All have received a written report from Cllr. Evan Jones. The Clerk to search for documents relating to the transfer of ownership of the playing field. Simon Roberts to contact Penrhyn Estate to carry out their duties of opening and cleaning the trenches.

8. Donations

The applications below were discussed. The amounts each organisation would receive was agreed.

O .	
Llais Ogwan	£100.00
Clwb Henoed Llanllechid	£50.00
Talgai Hall Trust	£100.00
Cwmni Llechan Las	£50.00
Ysgol Feithrin Llanllechid	£100.00
Siop Ogwen	£50.00
Cymdeithas Hanes Dyffryn Ogwen	£50.00
Dawns i Bawb	£50.00
Nant Ffrancon Brownies	£50.00
Clwb Rygbi Bethesda	£100.00
Eisteddfod Genedlaethol Cymru	£50.00
Canolfan Lôn Abaty	£50.00
Clwb Criced a Bowlio	£50.00
Carers Trust	£100.00
Ffermwyr Ifanc Eryri	£50.00

9. Planning Decisions:

No decisions.

Planning Decisions: (Cllr. Jên Morris declared an interest)

NP3/21/LB61D

Tan v Garth Bach, Gerlan

Listed Building Consent to replace roof lights with conservation type roof lights

Decision: No objections.

10. Urgent matters

Litter – litter thrown in to the field from 'Gypsy Corner'. Cllr. Dafydd Meurig to notify Gwynedd Council.

Llwybr 18 – complaints that walkers do not follow the footpaths near Fferm Tyddyn Du, Gerlan. The footpath is on the border between Bethesda Council and Llanllechid Council. The Clerk to notify Gwynedd Council.

Parc Main – footpath from Llwyn Penddu to Bryn Eithin – the wooden bridge has broken, footpath can no longer be used.

Public footpath in Tan y Garth – underground drain has collapsed in one of the fields.

Arwyddwyd gan y (Cadeirydd 14/03/19	
-------------------	--------------------	--

Salt bin – the bin at the top of Lôn y Bryn needs refilling.

Tal y bont Community Group – need to provide their bank details in order to receive the money leftover in their account.

Finance – need to change the finance report to highlight the funding allocated for the Talybont playing field project.

Lon Ddŵr – large potholes along the road towards The Slate.

Cllr. Geraint Hughes thanked Cllr. Dafydd Meurig for his support.